Brendon & Countisbury Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting (56)

Held in Brendon Village Hall on Thursday 18th July 2024

- 1. Public participation. No members of the public were present.
- Councillors Present. Karen Wall (Chair), Pat Patel (Vice Chair), Nigel Webber, Andrew Hodges.
 Apologies. John Atherton, John Patrinos (NDDC), Scott Elliott (Police)
- 3. Declaration of Interests. None
- 4. Minutes of last meeting. Karen Wall proposed that the minutes of the last meeting be approved. This was seconded by Andrew Hodges and all agreed. Karen Wall signed ready for publication.
- 5. Matters arising.
- a. The deer count has now been completed and numbers remain healthy.
- b. Following review, all council documents remain current. Karen Wall signed the annual review sheet for publication on website.
- c. An application for first registration has been completed for the Village green and will be sent to the land Registry. (See item 8)
- 6. County Councillor's report. None.
- 7. District Councillor's report. None.
- 8. Finance.
- 1. Grass cutting for June. £86. It was proposed by Karen Wall that it should be paid. This was seconded by Pat Patel and all agreed.
- 2. Land registration fee. (See item 5). £45. It was proposed by Andrew Hodges that this should be paid. This was seconded by Pat Patel and all agreed.
- 9. Memorial Seat on Village Green. An email has been received by the Council from Mr Laurence Bryant and family offering to fund a seat for the Village green. As a child, Laurence, his 2 siblings and parents often stayed in River View cottage and, in memory of their happy holidays, would like to fund this seat.

The Council unanimously agreed that this offer should be accepted.

10. Planning.

1. 62/11/24/005 - additional plans. The Council decided that there was no significant change, so its position was to still object.

2. 6/25/24/003 - additional plans. Again the Council could see no

significant change, so remains to object.

AOB Nigel Webber informed the meeting that the public telephone in the Village hall car park had been disconnected and was due to be removed. It was suggested that the box should remain and be used to house the defibrillator. The Clerk will investigate.

Meeting closed @ 19:30 Signed Chair Approved 15 ch August 202+